Minutes 

Regular Board of Directors / Annual Meeting

Parkside at Woodbridge
Thursday, March 13, 2014, 6:00 p.m.
Panera Bread, Redmond WA  
Directors Present – President Brent Best, Secretary Lawrence Bernath and Treasurer Howard Hillinger.
Homeowners in Attendance – Mr. Wenchang Liu. 

By Invite – Monte Speyer of Prograss Landscaping and Michael Gordon of Kappes Miller Management  

Establishment of Quorum – The property manager reported that there were 25.74% of the homeowners in attendance at this meeting, in person or by proxy, thus establishing a quorum for this annual meeting   
Call to Order – There being a quorum present, the meeting was called to order at 6:00 pm.  
Minutes of Previous Meeting – By a consensus of the Board, the minutes of the January 30, 2014 Board of Directors Meeting was approved as drafted.
Financial Report – The property manager reviewed the January and February 2014 financial statements, which were accepted, subject to audit.   

Election of One (1) Director   

The property manager announced that at this annual meeting, the term of one seat on the Board, currently held by Secretary Bernath, will be expiring and that an election to fill the expiring seat will be held.  
Secretary Bernath was nominated to be re-elected and continue serving on the Board as Secretary.  There being no further nominations, Secretary Bernath was re-elected to the Board and in the office of Secretary, by acclimation           
Old Business
1.  
Landscaping
A. Irrigation upgrades – Monte Speyer of Prograss Landscaping reviewed the previously proposed irrigation modifications at a total cost $5,640; but a net cost to the Association of $2,955, after rebates totaling $2,685.  For the Board’s discussion at the next meeting, Mr. Speyer will verify the amount of the projected rebates with Jenna Smith of Savings Water Partnership and also submit a report as to the amount of anticipated water savings gained by the proposed irrigation modifications and how long it would take to pay back the net capital expense.    

Adjournment – There being no further business, President Best adjourned the meeting at 7:00 pm.  
Submitted

Michael Gordon, 
Kappes Miller Management
